
			HANNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Public record of an extraordinary meeting by Hannington Parish Council, held via Zoom, on March 17th 2020. 


This was a closed meeting but it was agreed that a record of it would be made to the public. The Parish Council meeting that was due to be held in the Village hall was cancelled.

Participants: Cllr. A. Lowrie (Chairman)
	           Cllr. J. Keogh
	           Cllr. J. Whitfield
	           Cllr. Oliver Larminie
	           Cllr. S. Taylor
	           Borough Councillor C.Kinnear
	           Clerk to the Council L. Browne


The Parish Council of Hannington held an extraordinary meeting following recent governmental advice on social distancing due to the outbreak of Coronavirus. The following items were discussed:

1.) Following the new government guidelines, the Council agreed it necessary to cancel Council meetings in the Village Hall until the end of May. The Council agreed that it would hold its now-cancelled quarterly meeting on Monday March 31st 2020 at 7pm, again by video conference, as it had been trialled and agreed a success. It was agreed that the Clerk would inform residents that the meeting would be held remotely but should anyone wish to participate, they could contact the Clerk who would facilitate this. At the end of May the Council agreed to review the situation and decide on when face to face meetings could take place again.

2.) The Council agreed that in these unprecedented times, it was essential to ensure that those feeling vulnerable or isolated were supported by the Council and local community as much as possible. The Clerk and Cllr. Kinnear had been in contact with the owner of Swan Street Stores in Kingsclere to see if a method of delivering essential goods and groceries to those shielding due to age or health conditions in Hannington could be found. He kindly agreed to prepare groceries for delivery but asked for volunteers who could help with collecting the deliveries due to how busy he and his staff were. Cllr. Lowrie agreed to volunteer and head up and group who would ensure that all deliveries were made to anyone in need in the village.

3.) The Clerk had been in contact with one of the Chief matrons at a local hospital who was willing to answer any questions pertaining to Coronavirus. It was agreed that the Clerk would inform residents of this and give them the opportunity to telephone her or email queries or concerns that they had which could be answered by a medical professional.

4.) In response to the Coronavirus outbreak the Council approved a new Risk Assessment and Business Continuity Response to COVID19 that the Clerk had prepared. 

5.) The Council also approved a Business Continuity Plan linked with the above risk assessment. It was agreed that the working from home policy would be implemented from Wednesday 18th March and the Council would conduct meetings via video conference for three months. It was agreed that the Annual Parish Meeting would be postponed until it could be held in person. It was also agreed that if practical and permitted, the approval of the Annual return and accounts would be done by videoconference. It was agreed to delegate authority to the Clerk to take decisions on urgent matters if no meeting was scheduled within the necessary timescale. The full document is on the Parish Council website.



The meeting ended at 8.01pm.



